
Project Update: September 2021 
 
Up to now, we started the project in Bahía Malaga, we have made contact with the 
community and the local environmental leaderships for the permission of the work. 
 
Also, I have worked with Moisés and Alex (the men that are helping me with the driving 
of the boat) and Isabel Cristina (an expert in whales here in Colombia) 
 

 

 



 
I also have made contact with Javier Oña (an expert in bioacoustics from Ecuador) and 
have worked with him some days making the recordings and identifying the whales. I 
have made some recordings of marine soundscape and groups and individuals of 
humpback whales. 
 

 



 

 





 
Currently I’m still doing the field phase here in Bahía Málaga, we have talked to the 
community and still getting the approbation of some of the afro descendant leaderships. 
We plan to make a workshop with the community to tell them the benefits (economic 
and environmental) of a responsible tourism.  


